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Message 

from the 

Grand 

Knight 

 

Brother 
Knights, 
 
As the spring and summer heat up, 
we OLP Knights get busier.  The 
coming months are full of 
opportunities for you to get 
involved and help! 

Divine Mercy Sunday is 
April 23.  We are planning a major 
event at Holy Family Church 
following by a tour of the excellent 
Jubilee Museum.  The details have 
been sent out and are included in 
this newsletter. Hope to see 
everyone and their spouses there 
on Sunday. 

We are also planning a 
Diaper Drive on May 7 to help 
supply needed diapers to mothers 
who have not aborted their babies. 
Details are also below as to how 
you can help. 

 Let us not forget the 
donuts!  We have a regular Donut 
Sunday planned for May and an 
additional Sunday to recognize our 
wonderful PSR Program at OLP. 
Hope you can help. 

If you can believe all of 
this good work, we also have our 
annual Measure-Up campaign and 
collection at Henderson and High 
on May 6

th
 to benefit Columbus 

Special Olympics. 
We cannot do all of this 

without YOU.  Please sign-up to 
help us achieve our goals. 

 
Ed Price, Grand Knight  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
St. Mark 

Evangelist 
Dates 

Unknown 
April 25 

 
Most of what we 
know about 
Mark comes 
directly from the 
New Testament. 
He is usually identified with the 
Mark of Acts 12:12. When St. 
Peter escaped from prison, he 
went to the home of Mark’s 
mother. 

Paul and Barnabas took 
him along on the first missionary 
journey, but for some reason Mark 
returned alone to Jerusalem. It is 
evident, from Paul’s refusal to let 
Mark accompany him on the 
second journey despite Barnabas’s 
insistence, that Mark had 
displeased Paul. Because Paul 
later asks Mark to visit him in 
prison, we may assume the trouble 
did not last long. 

The oldest and the 
shortest of the four Gospels, 
the Gospel of Mark emphasizes 
Jesus’ rejection by humanity while 
being God’s triumphant envoy. It 
was written for gentile converts in 
Rome after the death of Peter and 
Paul sometime between A.D. 60 
and 70. 

Evidently a friend of Mark–
calling him “my son”–Peter is only 
one of this Gospel‘s sources, 
others being the Church in 
Jerusalem (Jewish roots), and the 
Church at Antioch (largely gentile). 
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Like another Gospel writer Luke, 
Mark was not one of the 12 
apostles. We cannot be certain 
whether he knew Jesus personally. 
Some scholars feel that the 
evangelist is speaking of himself 
when describing the arrest of 
Jesus in Gethsemane: “Now a 
young man followed him wearing 
nothing but a linen cloth about his 
body. They seized him, but he left 
the cloth behind and ran off naked” 
(Mark 14:51-52). 

Others hold Mark to be the 
first bishop of Alexandria, Egypt. 
Venice, famous for the Piazza San 
Marco, claims Mark as its patron 
saint; the large basilica there is 
believed to contain his remains. 

A winged lion is Mark’s 
symbol. The lion derives from 
Mark’s description of John the 
Baptist as a “voice of one crying 
out in the desert” (Mark 1:3), which 
artists compared to a roaring lion. 
The wings come from the 
application of Ezekiel’s vision of 
four winged creatures to the 
evangelists. 
 

 
Divine 
Mercy 

Sunday 
and 

Museum 
Tour 

 
OLP Knights 
and their Spouses are invited to 
attend a special service at Holy 
Family Church.  Following the 
service at the church, a Father 
Kevin Lutz will conduct a tour of 
the Jubilee Museum. 

On Sunday, April 23, 
2017 (Divine Mercy Sunday) at 
Holy Family Church 
  

Schedule of Events 
  
12:00 PM (following Mass) 
Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament 
1:00 PM Confessions begin 
3:00 PM Singing of Chaplet of 
Divine Mercy  

Immediately following the 
Chaplet, at 4:00 PM the Tour of 

the Jubilee Museum will take place 
at the former Holy Family School 
on South Grubb Street. 

This is an awesome 
opportunity for us to join together 
to celebrate and to take a tour of 
the Jubilee Museum and 
Catholic Cultural Center that will 
bring back many memories from 
our Catholic past within the 
diocese. 

Holy Family Church is 
located at 584 West Broad Street, 
Columbus, Ohio 
  The Jubilee Museum is 
located one block west of the 
church at 57 South Grubb Street, 
Columbus, Ohio. 
  

http://jubileemuseum.org/ 
 

 

OLP 
Receives 

Another Star 
Council 
Award!! 

 
The OLP 
Knights have 
once again been awarded the 
prestigious Star Council Award for 
the 2015-2016 Fraternal Year. This 
award indicates that the OLP 
Knights Council achieved or 
surpassed all of its program and 
membership goals for the year. 
The award was presented at the 
March Meeting by District Deputy 
Brett Gissell to Past Grand Knight 
Dave Davisson. Look for the award 
in the Knights Showcase in the 
Gathering Space. 

 

 

Said by the Pope 
 
“This is the time to act, to do. A 
Church that chooses to remain 
inactive could not possibly by a 
faithful Church. I would not by a 
living Church. I could neither 
confront nor overcome 
difficulties  that we face in our 
days” 

 
Pope John XXIII 

 

Donut 
Sundays 

 
Our regular 
Donut Sunday 
will be held on 
Sunday, May 7 
in the Old 
Rectory after all 
Masses.  Please watch for a Sign-
up Genius link in the mail shortly. 
 
In addition we will also host an 
additional Donut Sunday on 
Sunday, May 28.  This will be held 
outside the Gathering Space after 
all Masses and will be in 
recognition of the parish’s PSR 
Program.  Also watch for a Sign-up 
Genius to volunteer your time to 
help. 
 

 

Diaper 
Collection 

Day 

 
The Our Lady 
of Peace 
Knights have 
decided to sponsor a monthly 
Diaper Drive.  The diaper 
collection will take place the 
first Sunday of the Month 
beginning May 7th, to coincide 
with the KofC Donut 
Sundays.  The diapers will be 
collected at the start and close of 
Mass in the gathering space.  
Diapers will be delivered to the 
Women’s Care Center downtown 
by one of the volunteer Knights 
(Joe Yonadi).  Sizes 3 and 4 are 
preferred. Volunteers will be 
needed for this project. Please 
watch for "Sign up Genius." 
 

 
Announcements! 
 

Brothers, 
Please 

Join Us! 
 

Please try to 
attend the 
monthly meetings. We do need 
your ideas to help us grow. Please 

http://jubileemuseum.org/
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join us at the monthly meeting 
and share your ideas. The 
General Meetings are held on the 
third Tuesday of each month at 
7:00 PM now in the Old Rectory. 
Mark your calendar or log the 
dates in your smarty phone! The 
dates for future OLP Council 
meetings are: 

 
May 16, 2017 
June 20, 2017 
July 18, 2017 

 

2nd and 3rd Degrees 
 

If you have not received your 2
nd

 
and 3

rd
 Degrees of the Order, they 

will be offered on Sunday, April 
30 at St. Andrew’s Bryce Eck 
Center. The candidates are 
requested to report at 11:30 AM. 
Lunch will be provided. 
 

Measure Up Collection 
 
Watch for information regarding 
the annual Measure-Up Collection 
for Special Olympics that will the 
held on Saturday, May 6 from 
9:00 AM to Noon at Henderson 
and High. Watch for the Sign-Up-
Genius to volunteer. 
 

Terry Deibel Fund 
 

At the April meeting the 
OLP Council voted to make the 
first contribution from the Terry 
Deibel Fund.  It was decided to 
donate $300 in Terry’s name to the 
Knights of Columbus 
Wheelchair Mission. The mission 
purchases wheelchairs which are 
donated to disabled people in 
foreign countries and the US who 
otherwise would have no mobility. 
The donation will purchase two 
wheelchairs. We will be receiving 
a certificate to document the 
donation. 

Since 2003, the Knights 
of Columbus has funded the 
delivery of tens of thousands of 
wheelchairs around the world, 
and right here at home. 

 

 
 

From the 
Editor’s 

Desk 
 

The deadline 
for submitting 
information 
for the 
newsletter is the 1

st
 of each 

month. Let me know if there is 
something you wish publicized. 
You can reach me by email at 
FCoolavin@aol.com or by phone 
at 614-268-4166. 
 

 
Wanted – New Members 

 
The Grand 
Knight has 
asked each 
member to 
bring in one 
new member 
this year! 
ASK – “Why 
aren’t you a 
member of 
the OLP 
Knights?” Share the experience 
of a lifetime. A new member 
needs to complete a Form 100. 
Help us continue to grow our 
Council. If you need applications or 
recruiting information, please 
contact Trustee Bob Brehm at 
bbrehm5859@gmail.com  

 

 

Catholic History Timeline 
 

 
 
  
July 18, 1870 – The Dogmatic 
Constitution of the Church of Christ 
from the fourth session of Vatican 
I, "Pastor Aeternus", issues the 
dogma of Papal Infallibility among 
other issues before the fall of 
Rome in the Franco-Prussian 
War causes it to end prematurely 
and brings an end to the Papal 

States. This council was not 
formally closed until 1960 by Pope 
John XXIII in preparation for the 
Second Vatican Council. 
 
1879: Encyclical Aeterni Patris, by 
Pope Leo XIII, prepares a revival 
of thomism. 
 
May 15, 1891: Pope Leo 
XIII issues encyclical Rerum 
Novarum (translation: Of New 
Things). 
 
November 30, 1894: Pope Leo 
XIII publishes the Encyclical 
Oreintalium Dignitas (On the 
Churches of the East) 
safeguarding the importance and 
continuance of the Eastern 
traditions for the whole Church. 
 
1897: Therese of Lisieux dies. 
 
1898 – Secondo Pia takes the first 
photographs of the Shroud of 
Turin. 
  
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Timeli
ne_of_the_Catholic_Church 
 

 

 
 
Continued prayers are requested 
for Past Grand Knight Lou Griffith 
and his family. 
 
Please pray for the sick and 
deceased members of our Council 
and for the members of the OLP 
Parish community who may be ill. 
 
Please pray for our retired priests 
and religious. They need our 
prayers and support. 
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